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Dear Beloveds, 
 In the next few months, we are going to talk a lot about going into Search. 
 A few of us may remember going into Search here at the Unitarian Coastal Fellowship years ago; the Search that 
eventually brought Rev. Sally B. White to this congregation. A few may also have been in Search at other congregations. 
Many more may have no idea what to expect, especially those who are new to this congregation and to this faith. 
 In Unitarian Universalism, each congregation makes its own decision about who to call as their minister, whether 
that minister is full time or part time, how much that minister is paid, so on and so forth. The Unitarian Universalist  
Association provides the infrastructure for that Search: they have staff available to answer questions, provide  
recommended pay scales, and host a “Jobs Board” where congregations and ministers post their records. It is the  
responsibility of the congregation to put together a Search Committee, write a 
Congregational Record (a lengthy profile of the congregation), and have an idea of 
what the congregation is looking for in a new minister. 
 Search season generally runs from January through May. In January,  
ministers begin looking at congregational records, and Search Committees begin 
receiving applications from ministers. From January through March, the Search 
Committee interviews applicants (and will fly a couple of them out to meet with in 
person). In April or May, if a Candidate is found, there is then a Candidating Week: 
a full week of committee meetings and meet-and-greets with the Candidate,  
culminating in a congregational vote to determine whether or not to call this  
Candidate as Settled Minister. 
 There are other ways of acquiring a minister–hiring one on contract, for 
instance. In that instance, the contract can be renewed if both parties are  
satisfied; if one or both parties are dissatisfied, then the contract is not renewed 
and the search for a new contract minister begins. Less romantic than the full  
vote-and-call process, perhaps, and in some cases more practical–hiring a contract 
minister is a less expensive process than hosting a Candidating Week. And there 
are other, in-between options, such as doing a contract-to-call… 
 UCF’s financial capacity, the type of minister UCF needs and wants, when 
to call that minister…these are all decisions UCF leadership is grappling with right 
now. And that means UCF leadership needs to hear from you! We know that you 
have high faith and trust in UCF’s leadership, and one of our principles is  
promoting the democratic process. That means everyone has a voice, and that  
decisions here are made collectively, not just by an elite few. 
 In the coming months, you should expect to see some Coffee With the 
Boards, listening circles, perhaps even an old-fashioned survey…all with the goal 
of learning what you think is important and what direction the congregation 
should go in. 
 You built this church. Now let’s bring it to life. 
 
Faithfully, 
~Rev. Micah C. Ma 

 

OUR VISION STATEMENT 

Our congregation’s vision is to be  

a visible presence in the  

community, growing a just world 

through spiritual enrichment,  

compassionate action, and  

free religious inquiry. 

 

A WELCOMING CONGREGATION 

We are an intentionally diverse  

community, welcoming of and 

enriched by people of varying    

cultures, economic and ethnic  

backgrounds;  by people of     

varying sexual orientations,  

gender identities and family  

compositions;  by people of all races,  

ages and beliefs. 
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Sundays at 10:30AM  

on Zoom AND in-person 

Zoom link is provided in each Friday  

edition of The Wave 

October 2: Blessing of the Animals 

For the Feast of St. Francis, we bless our animal companions on this day! All are invited to bring their 
(well-behaved and appropriately vaccinated) pets to church on this day, whether they be furry, 
scaly, or feathered, for celebration and blessing. If your pet would rather attend virtually, we invite 
you to send a photo of your pet to mma@ucfnc.org for inclusion in the slideshow. 

 

October 9: Come Out, Come Out, Whoever You Are 

We all “come out” at some point or other in our lives. Some of us have had to “come out” about the 
way we voted in a past election; some of us have had to “come out” as Unitarian Universalists; some 
of us have done the traditional old-fashioned “coming out” as LGBTQ+. All of us long to be seen,  
accepted, and celebrated as our true, authentic selves. Today, we celebrate and also acknowledge 
the challenges of building an authentic, inclusive community–and after the service, we’ll be  
discussing an opportunity to show our inclusiveness to the community outside of our walls by  
hanging a Progress Flag!  

 

October 16: A Chosen Faith 

Unitarian Universalism is also known as the “chosen faith.” We are here because we choose to be 
here: not because we are threatened with eternal damnation; and not because we were born into 
this faith and must remain within it for the rest of our days. And there is power in what Unitarian 
theologian James Luther Adams called the “voluntary association.” In this service, we will learn 
about Adams’ “conversion” experience in Germany and how modern Unitarian Universalism is 
founded on his ideas of the voluntary association. 

 

October 23: Homecoming 

Come home! Come home, all ye who wander, come home! We extend a special welcome to those 
who have never been through our doors and those we miss, who have not been back in a long 
while. All are welcome for a special day of singing, reminiscing about the past, looking forward to 
the future, and a potluck lunch afterward! 

 

October 30: Samhain 
Samhain (pronounced Sow-en) is a thousand-year-old Gaelic holiday, also called the Celtic New Year. 
It is observed in many cultures and with a myriad of rituals. Samhain is a festival marking the end of 
the harvest and beginning of winter. It sometimes covers 3 days from October 31-November 2, and 
it may be related to All Saints Day, All Souls Day, and Halloween. We will examine several traditions 
honoring the dead souls as they return to bless their loved ones. Worship Associates are Mary Anna 
Newman, Linda Rudd, and Tom Wentworth. 

Worship Services 
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Coffee With The Board 

Coffee with the Board after the  
service on October 23 to discuss our 
progress in the interim ministry and 

planning for next steps with  
professional ministry.  

This will be the first of a series of 2 
Coffees with the Board.  

The second will be on November 13.   

What’s next for Unitarian Coastal Fellowship?  
 
Every week, Rev. Micah announces that they are the Interim Minister at  
Unitarian Coastal Fellowship and that means that there is a time coming 
when the Interim Ministry will end. What does the Unitarian Coastal  
Fellowship need to do to be ready to take the next steps? The great  
economist George Stigler said that “A transition period is a period between 
two transition periods.” That certainly seems to apply to UCF right now! 
 
By the end of December, 2022, decisions will need to be made about what 
we will do next. Some work is being done now by the UCF Board, the UCF 
Transition Team, and Rev. Ma that will provide some help in making those 
decisions.  
 
The UCF Treasurer, David Hughes, and the Finance Committee are working with Ruth Lillian, a volunteer Compensation 
Consultant with the Unitarian Universalist Association Office of Church Staff Finance, to look at UCF’s financial health, 
and especially our ability to compensate staff, and to plan our future budgets. The Unitarian Universalist Association 
(UUA) will be releasing new compensation guidelines for ministers and staff this fall. The analysis will help UCF decide 
the compensation level we can best afford, and whether UCF can afford full-time ministry or if part-time ministry is 
better suited to our financial ability. 
 
At least 20 Unitarian Universalist congregations who were in search for ministers this year did not find ministers. I’m 
sure that there are many reasons this happened, but what can UCF do to be sure that we are able to attract the minister 
we want  in 2022-2023 or in 2023-2024 whether that is an interim, a contract minister, or a settled minister?  Ministers 
looking for positions shop for congregations who know who they are, who they want to be, and who have a good  
financial status. UCF will prepare a congregational record for potential ministerial candidates to review. It will contain 
information about our congregation; our vision and goals; our financial health; proposed and historical budgets, debts, 
and compensation. Potential candidates will also want to know about the community including our beautiful  
environment, schools, community activities and resources.  
 
Some questions that need to be answered are: What does UCF do well? What does this congregation want to do better? 
What do we like about UCF? What needs to change? Can we meet our dreams financially? What kind of ministry does 
UCF need now? Please join the conversations over the next weeks and months as UCF examines its mission and vision 
and its abilities to make the mission and vision come to life in its future ministry with the help of our Transition Team 
and our Interim, Rev. Micah Ma. 

COVID Policy Update 

 
The UCF Board of Trustees has revised the 

COVID policy and, effective 9/9/22, UCF will be 
mask-optional for all functions,  

including the Building Dedication on 9/10/22, 
worship services, choir rehearsals. All attendees 
are encouraged to be vaccinated and boosted. 
If you exhibit any symptoms of COVID, please 

stay home. If you test positive for COVID within 
3 days of attendance at a meeting, please  

continue to notify Office  
Assistant, Jamie DeRose, at jderose@ucfnc.org.  

President’s Column 
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UCF Board of Trustees Profiles—Tom Wentworth, Vice President 

Tom Wentworth retired from NC State University in 

the fall of 2018, becoming Professor Emeritus in the 

Department of Plant and Microbial Biology, where 

he taught for over forty-two years. He holds a BA 

degree in biology from Dartmouth College and a 

PhD degree in plant ecology from Cornell University. 

Tom has shared his knowledge of the flora and  

vegetation of the southeast with thousands of  

students through field trips for his ecology courses 

at NC State and for field courses offered through the 

Highlands Biological Station. With Dr. Stephanie 

Jeffries, he is co-author of Exploring Southern Appalachian Forests: An Ecological Guide to 30 Great 

Hikes in the Carolinas, Georgia, Tennessee, and Virginia (University of North Carolina Press, 2014). 

Tom has served in many professional service capacities, and he recently collaborated with a diverse 

group of plant scientists to create the Plant Science Decadal Vision 2020-2030, with the goal of 

“Reimagining Plants for a Sustainable Future.” 

Tom and his wife, Linda Rudd, are longtime Unitarian Universalists. Both retain their memberships in 

the Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of Raleigh (UUFR), where they first met in the UUFR Choir.  

Rev. Morris Hudgins, former minister of UUFR, married them on Halloween in 1992, so they have a 

big wedding anniversary coming up! When Tom retired in 2018, he and Linda began spending much 

of their time in Beaufort in the cottage they had purchased a couple of years earlier. As Crystal Coast 

residents, they became increasingly engaged in the Unitarian Coastal Fellowship, where they  

enjoyed the friendly and caring community as well as Rev. Sally White’s sermons. In the fall of 2019, 

they joined UCF, signing the membership book just as COVID-19 descended on the planet. Since  

joining UCF, Tom has been an active member of Green Sanctuary, leading frequent nature hikes for 

the UCF members and friends. Tom also serves on 

the Worship and Staffing Committees; he has been 

involved in decisions about landscaping on the 

Bridges Street UCF campus, and he is a member of 

the Common Grounds Task Force. As Vice  

President, Tom looks forward to becoming more 

involved in the governance of UCF, helping to guide 

UCF as it transitions to a new home and a more 

prominent role in the community. 
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Pictured: (Left to right) SUUSI 2022 with daughter 
Addie Hirschten, wife Linda Rudd, Tom, and  
granddaughter Emmaline Hirschten.  



A Message from the Treasurer 

Now that we are settled into our new campus, let’s see where we stand financially. The table 

below lists the sources and amounts of revenue raised for the renovation of the Sally B. White 

Center and all costs associated with the building of our new sanctuary. Through the incredible 

generosity of the members and friends of this congregation, we have raised $835,379.09 

(including the endowment). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We took a draw from our Construction Line of Credit (LOC) of $25,000.00 on 8/22/22 to cover 

a temporary shortfall and paid back $12,000.00 on 8/30/22. We are expecting a sales tax  

refund of $5600. That refund along with the balance of $3616.38 in the building fund gives us 

a total of $9216.38 in available building funds. There will be one remaining bill for A/V  

equipment and installation of approximately $4500 and $560 for the UV air purifier. The  

remaining funds (approx. $4156) will be used to pay down the remaining balance of the LOC 

($13,062.49). So, when all is said and done, we will owe the bank $8906.49. We would like to 

be able to pay off the LOC before December 31st when the balance must be converted to a 

business loan at a higher interest rate. Assistance in the form of loans or donations will be  

appreciated. We will also have to repay the Endowment Fund $125,299.83. 

-David Hughes, Treasurer 
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Capital Campaign $437,790.65 

Building Bridges Campaign $211,262.81 

Eco-Angel Donation $12,000.00 

Endowment $146,668.99 

Chair Donations $27,656.64 

Evans Street Sale $250,870.00 

EV Charging Grant $8,000.00 

NC Sales Tax Refund $12,540.27 

NC Sales Tax Refund (Pending) $5,600.00 

TOTAL $1,112,389.36 



 

 OUR COASTLINE—October 2022            Page 7 

Children’s Spiritual Exploration  

There are a lot of things happening in the upcoming months! 

Family Picnic:  On Saturday, October 22nd from 11:00-12:30 there will be a picnic 
lunch for families with children at Shevans Park.  We will have sandwiches,  
salads, cookies and drinks.  The staff and nursery volunteers are invited to attend 
as well so you can get to know them a bit better.   
If it rains, we will be having our picnic at the church! 

Nursery Volunteers Needed 

I am looking for volunteers to play with the little ones in the nursery on Sundays.  
Would you like to be a kid again? Just let Sarah know.  You can email me  

at ssutherland@ucfnc.org or talk to me on Sundays. 

OCTOBER 

TrUUnk Or Treat: At UCF on October 31 from 5-7PM.  
We hope to see you there! 

What do we need to make this happen? 

 2 or more volunteers to be at UCF for the event on the 31st. 

 Donated candy or other Halloween type items with the same theme. 

 People to help pack Halloween goodie bags on Sunday the 30th in 
the social hall after the service. 

YOUR Pastoral Care Team:  

Rev Micah Ma mma@ucfnc.org 252-499-0836 

Joan Burton ldybg223@aol.com 201-669-1519 

Miriam Green mwgreen15@gmail.com 919-906-9996 

Helene Kelly helenekelly1@gmail.com 252-269-0775 

Liz  Morningstar lizmorningstar@gmail.com 720-215-5681 

Holly Rogers hollyer54@yahoo.com 509-607-2055 

Terri Thomas territhomas00@gmail.com 252-314-4110 

Susan Roberts landfall2@mindspring.com      843-217-1885  

Pastoral Care Tip: 
October is “Breast Cancer Awareness Month”, 
an annual campaign to raise awareness about 

the impact of breast cancer, not only for  
women but in rare cases, for men. Help spread 

the word about the importance of breast cancer 
screenings. See your doctor regularly to get 

breast exams and to schedule a mammogram. 
Help spread the word about the importance of 

breast cancer screenings. See your doctor  
regularly to get breast exams and to schedule a  

mammogram. Early breast cancer detection 
saves lives! 

mailto:ssutherland@ucfnc.org
mailto:revmichellema@gmail.com
mailto:ldybg223@aol.com
mailto:mwgreen15@gmail.com
mailto:helenekelly1@gmail.com
mailto:lizmorningstar@gmail.com
mailto:hollyer54@yahoo.com
mailto:territhomas00@gmail.com


                 Update on the 8th Principle from the Racial Justice Group  

“We, the member congregations of the Unitarian Universalist Association, covenant to affirm and  

promote: journeying toward spiritual wholeness by working to build a diverse multicultural Beloved 

Community by our actions that accountably dismantle racism and other oppressions in ourselves and 

our institutions.” 
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 The Unitarian Coastal Fellowship is moving  

towards voting on adoption of the above UU 8th 

Principle at our Annual Meeting in June of 

2023.The Racial Justice Group met on Aug 18 and 

decided on a timeline for our actions in the next 

year. This group is open to suggestions from the 

entire congregation, and anyone is welcome to 

attend our next meeting which will be in person at 

the church on October 27 at 4PM. This will be a 

conversation about race vs. culture and what it 

means to be “white” plus a check-in on the  

Get Out the Vote work we will be doing prior to 

the November 8th election. 

 Twenty people have signed up for the six 

sessions of the “Trans Inclusion in Congregations” 

class currently offered on Wednesday evenings 

until October 12. This class includes much more 

than just looking at gender and focuses on  

creating a “Beloved Community” in our  

congregation. 

 The adoption of the 8th Principle will be 

discussed at the annual retreat for the UCF BoT 

and Leadership Council in late September. Both 

governing bodies have already approved moving 

forward with anti-racism education and advocacy 

in the following year. Starting in January there will 

be a regular column in the Coastline about what it 

means to make the 8th principle an integral part of 

the fabric of our congregation. 

 The books we have read during the  

Anti-Racism Reading Group (ARRG) will be  

available in the UCF Library for all to read at your 

leisure.  Sally Davis has compiled a list of the most 

highly recommended books that ARRG has read 

and published that list in last month’s Coastline 

and HERE on the UCF website.  The next ARRG 

meeting will be on November 17. All are welcome 

to participate in our discussion of The Fire This 

Time. Sally Davis can provide you with more  

information.  

 In February, which is “Black History Month”, 

we will show three videos over three weeks in the  

Fellowship Hall which will be open to the public. 

At the last video there will be a panel discussion 

about Racial Justice and how it fits into our 

church, our local community, and our world. If you 

would like to help in planning these video events, 

please contact Susan Roberts or Penny Hooper. 

We will also help with the MLK Celebration at the 

Civic Center again in 2023 as we have been doing 

for more than 20 years. Look for opportunities to 

“stretch” yourself with this topic, as we post them 

on the bulletin board and as Barb Thomas sends 

out the weekly bulletin from the UU Justice  

Ministry of NC.  

 

Forward Together! 

https://ucfnc.org/recommended-reading-from-aarg-as-we-begin-to-study-the-adoption-of-the-8th-principle/


 

 

 

UCF Fall Nature Walk – Tideland National Recreation Trail 

UCF’s Green Sanctuary and Adult RE Committees are pleased to announce 

a second fall nature walk, led by botanist and UCF member Tom  

Wentworth on Saturday, October 15, 2022. We’ll hike the Tideland  

National Recreation Trail from the Cedar Point Campground in the Croatan 

National Forest. This is about a 45-minute drive from either Jacksonville or 

the MHC/Beaufort area, but quite close to Cedar Point, Swansboro, Cape 

Carteret, and Emerald Isle. The hike will begin at 1:30 PM and take about 2 

hours, depending on how often we stop. The easy 1.4 mi loop trail  

traverses salt marshes (on elevated boardwalks) and forested areas, 

skirting the edge of the White Oak River Estuary. Please wear comfortable 

closed-toe shoes, and otherwise dress for the weather. Recommended 

comfort items include a water bottle, light snack, sunscreen, insect  

repellent, hat, and sunglasses. If you enjoy birdwatching and photography, 

don’t forget to bring your binoculars and camera. A light daypack is  

recommended for carrying all your “stuff.” This trip is limited to 15 people, 

and you must pre-register for the trip, first come, first served. Please  

contact Tom Wentworth if you wish to participate, or if you have  

questions about the trip, at tom_wentworth@ncsu.edu 

(twentwo@ncsu.edu also works). Tom will provide more information about the meeting location, liability waiver, 

etc. Please join us for a fun experience at a unique and beautiful natural area! 

October 9—Congregational Conversation  

after Worship Service 

Please join us after the Worship Service on October 9 to discuss the 

meaning of the Progress Flag and the significance of UCF displaying this 

flag on our campus.  This discussion will include how the Progress Flag 

reflects our UU values and the importance of this visual symbol of  

support and love.   
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Can you spare 1-2 hours?  The  annual Sweet Potato Celebration, sponsored by the Carteret Food and Health Council 
will be held Saturday, October 8 at the Beaufort Farmers Market from 9AM-1PM.  The Food Waste and  
Recovery  team is in need of volunteers for 1-2 hour shifts.  Please let Daryl Walker know if you can sign up for one of 
the shifts below at dfwalker99@hotmail.com  Thank you! 

• 7:30-8AM: help lift 25 potato boxes off truck —need strong arms/back! 

• 8:30-10:30AM: help set up tables and displays and hand out educational literature 

• 9-11AM: help hand out potatoes educational literature 

• 11AM-1PM: help hand out potatoes educational literature 

• 12:30-1:30PM: help distribute boxes to food pantry pick up folks and dismantle displays  

Food Waste and Recovery Team 

mailto:dfwalker99@hotmail.com


 

At UCF, whenever there is a month with five Sundays, we collect donations 
for a charity during that month and all plate contributions on the 5th Sunday 
that are not designated as pledge money go to that cause as well.  October is 
a month with five Sundays and the special collection this month will be for 
our Holiday Giving projects. 

For many years now, Unitarian Coastal Fellowship has given generously at 
holiday time to those in our community who are often left out at this season.  
During the last two Holiday seasons, we have been very limited in how we 
can interact with these groups due to COVID, but we still were able to give 
everyone the gifts.  This year we hope to resume more in person contact with 
the groups mentioned below. 

 

There are three holiday traditions that we have established: 

We put together Holiday Gift Bags containing gift cards ($20 or $25) and 
items hand-made by the Twisted Sisters needlecraft group and give 
them to those at Hope Mission’s Homeless Shelter and Recovery 
Homes and to clients of Beach House, a program for adults with  
severe and persistent mental illness 

 
We also adopt children from the Angel Tree through Project Christmas 

Cheer.  These are children whose parents can’t afford to give them 
much for the holidays. Those selected are vetted by Carteret County 
Social Services. Our children and youth shop for these Angel children, 
wrap the presents and have a pizza party.   

 
We also bring gift bags with handmade hats, scarves, etc to the clients of 

Empower (formerly Station Club) – our neighbors on Church Street.  
Empower is a program that provides vocational training for adults 
with intellectual and developmental disabilities. Before the pandemic, 
we held an annual Caroling Party for the Station Club but we haven’t 
been able to do that for the last two years.  Hopefully we will be able 
to reinstate the Caroling Party this year. 

 

Please give generously during the month of October to help us fund our  
holiday giving. You can write a check to UCF and put 5th Sunday in the memo 
line.  You can either put that check in the collection plate or mail it to David 
Hughes, Treasurer, UCF, PO Box 425, Morehead City 28557.  You can also  
donate through your Breeze account or on Paypal on the UCF website, 
https://ucfnc.org/ .  Again, be sure to select 5th Sunday if you give online.   
On October 30th (the 5th Sunday in  
October) all cash donations in the  
collection plate that are not marked 
as a pledge, will also go to the 5th  
Sunday collection for Holiday Giving.  
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October 5th Sunday Collection:  Holiday Giving 

https://ucfnc.org/


AARG/Adult SE  

Green Tip: 
You can make a tasty dinner of salmon or shrimp  

kabobs, or a nice swordfish steak with a side of roasted 
veggies. But how do you know if your seafood is  

sustainably sourced? It can be challenging to make 
good choices for both dinner and the planet, but things 

are improving. These days, for example, line-caught 
sustainably harvested canned tuna is available and  

labelled in most grocery stores; you just have to spend 
a little time perusing the aisle. The Monterey Bay 
Aquarium periodically publishes lists of the most  

sustainable seafood choices  ( https://
www.montereybayaquarium.org/act-for-the-ocean/

sustainable-seafood/what-you-can-do ),        
and of course, buying local seafood is always a great 

choice for freshness and sustainability -- we’re lucky to 
have that option here on the Carolina coast! 
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The documentary “Theirs Is the Kingdom” will be 
shown on November 2 at the church. The film  

explores the intersection of poverty and art, and the 
challenges of homelessness, addiction, and mental 

illness, while a fresco mural is created and displayed 
in the sanctuary of a small church in Asheville, NC. 

For more information contact Harriet Altman. 

Energy is the engine that powers life and fuels the  
evolution of human civilization. To better put into  

perspective the various issues surrounding energy in the 
21st century, we need to understand the essential science 
behind how energy works. Award-winning professor and 
expert geophysicist Michael E. Wysession of Washington 

University in St. Louis has developed The Science of  
Energy: Resources and Power Explained, which presents 
an unbiased investigation into the energy sources that 

power our world. Vividly illustrated with animations, 3-D 
graphics, graphs, in-studio demonstrations, and other  

visuals that make scientific and mathematical concepts 
approachable and understandable, The Science of  

Energy is a marvelous window into the inner workings of 
energy that will keep you constantly engaged.  

Landon Elswick will present this program for UCF in late 
October or early November, starting date to be  

announced. This 6-session program is a continuation of 
the presentation he began prior to the COVID pandemic. 

The sessions will probably be presented every other week 
on a Wednesday evening; watch The Wave during  

October for details. 

YOGA  

Wednesdays—8AM 

MEDITATION 

Mondays—6:15PM 

https://www.montereybayaquarium.org/act-for-the-ocean/sustainable-seafood/what-you-can-do
https://www.montereybayaquarium.org/act-for-the-ocean/sustainable-seafood/what-you-can-do
https://www.montereybayaquarium.org/act-for-the-ocean/sustainable-seafood/what-you-can-do


The Women's Discussion Group will be meeting on Monday, October 10 at 12:30PM. If the weather cooperates, 
we will picnic and chat in Pat Harms' beautiful backyard by Calico Creek.  
Our topic will be quite fitting for October: What are your silliest fears?   

I look forward to sharing with you all. Bring your lunch and a chair and I'll see you there. 

If you would like more information about the Women's Discussion Group or would like to be added to our email 
list, contact Susan Roberts at landfall2@mindspring.com or 843-217-1885. 

 
Mental Health Family  

Support Group 

The Mental Health Family Support Group is an 
opportunity to share experiences and  

challenges of having family members or friends 
who live with mental illness.  Meetings are  

being held on Zoom on Wednesday afternoons 
from 2:00 to 3:30. If you would like to join these 

meetings or would like more information, 
please contact Susan Roberts at 843-217-1885 

or at landfall2@mindspring.com 

Women's Discussion Group  

 
UCF Book Club 

The October 2022 UCF Book Club will be discussing the book  
The Water Dancer by Ta-Nehisi Coates. This story, set in the pre  

Civil War South, is about a super human protagonist named Hiram  
Walker who possesses a photographic memory which he uses to 
help transport his enslaved people to freedom. Please join us on 
Monday, October 17 at 4PM to talk about this wonderful novel.  

For more information, email Joan at ldybg223@aol.com  
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VOTER REGISTRATION at Carteret Community College  

Once again, UCF co-sponsored this annual event that is organized by the 
League of Women Voters of Carteret County.   It was held from September 19 

through September 22.  Our role is to help provide volunteers to register  
voters a three different locations at the college.  It was a very successful 

event, and we had 6 volunteers from UCF that assisted with  
registering 50 new voters!   

UPDATE ON OUR UCF VOTER ACTIVITIES! 

UU THE VOTE Postcard Campaign 

You may recall in the last newsletter, that UCF committed 
to write  1000 Get Out the Vote postcards – 50 kits with 20  
postcards in each!  Of course, you all came through, as we knew you 
would, and all have been spoken for, and distributed, and will be ready to 
mail October 13!  This is part of the “Reclaim the Vote” project, a  
non-partisan effort that targets voters of color which has been very  
successful in the past! THANKS TO ALL OF YOU! 

mailto:landfall2@mindspring.com
tel:843-217-1885
mailto:landfall2@mindspring.com


SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      
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Choir Rehearsal 

9:00AM 

Choir Rehearsal 

9:00AM 

Choir Rehearsal 

9:00AM 

Worship Service 

10:30AM 

Worship Service 

10:30AM 

Choir Rehearsal 

9:00AM 

Worship Service 

10:30AM 

Choir Rehearsal 

9:00AM 

Worship Service 

10:30AM 

Worship Service 

10:30AM 

Meditation 

6:15PM 

Meditation 

6:15PM 

Meditation 

6:15PM 

Meditation 

6:15PM 

Yoga 8:00AM 

Yoga 8:00AM 

Yoga 8:00AM 

Mental Health 

Family Support 

Group 2:00PM 

Mental Health 

Family Support 

Group 2:00PM 

Deadline for  

November 

Newsletter 

UCF Book Club 

4:00PM 

Women’s  

Discussion Group 

12:30PM 

Meditation 

6:15PM 

October  Hike 

1:30PM 

Congregational 

Conversation 

Racial Justice 

Group 4:00PM 

Trans Inclusion 

Class 7:00PM 

Mental Health 

Family Support 

Group 2:00PM 

Yoga 8:00AM 

Trans Inclusion 

Class 7:00PM 

Mental Health 

Family Support 

Group 2:00PM 

Family Picnic 

11:00AM 

TrUUnk or Treat 

5:00PM 

Coffee With The 

Board 

Worship  

Committee 

12:00PM 

Leadership  

Council 10:00AM 

Board of  

Trustees 7:00PM 

ASE 2:00PM 



 

Board of Trustees:  

President: Susan Fetzer sgfetzer@gmail.com 

Vice President: Tom Wentworth tom_wentworth@ncsu.edu 

Secretary: Joe Ellen Essex jolnsx@yahoo.com   

Treasurer: David Hughes ucfwelcomenc@gmail.com 

Leadership Trustee: Linda Rudd lerudd@ncsu.edu 

 

Minister: Micah Ma mma@ucfnc.org 

Choir Director: Tom Cullison tcullison@ucfnc.org 

Office Assistant: Jamie DeRose jderose@ucfnc.org 

Facilities: Sandra Shelp shelpsk@yahoo.com 

Worship: Marilynn Cullison mscullison@gmail.com 

Finance: Jo Ellen Essex ucfwelcomenc@gmail.com 

Membership: Nan Reed nanreed5@gmail.com 

Social Justice: Harriet Altman harrietaltman@icloud.com 
And Barb Thomas bsthomas2@gmail.com 

Green Sanctuary: Lauren Donnachie lsdonnachie@twc.com 
And Linda Rudd lerudd@ncsu.edu 

Committee on Ministry: Holly Rogers hollyer54@yahoo.com 

Children Spiritual Exploration: Sarah Sutherland ssutherland@ucfnc.org 

Adult Spiritual Enrichment: Sally Davis sdavis8772@gmail.com 
And Holly Rogers hollyer54@yahoo.com 

Music Committee: Tom Cullison tcullison@ucfnc.org 

Care Circle Coordinator: Martha Kenworthy  martha.kenworthy@gmail.com 

Newsletter: Jamie DeRose jderose@ucfnc.org 

Contact us! 

252-240-2283 

UNITARIAN COASTAL FELLOWSHIP 

P. O. Box 425 

Morehead City, NC 28557 
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mailto:jolnsx@yahoo.com
mailto:ucfofficeassistant@gmail.com

